MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, November 5, 2014
Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Cherie Heringer, Vickie Johnson, Berney Kirkland, Lisa Winton (absent – Suzanne Holtkamp; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson
Call to Order

Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Berney Kirkland moved to approve the minutes from the October 1, 2014 meeting as presented (Dick Goodman 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Lisa Winton moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Berney Kirkland 2nd).  Motion carried
5-0.

Developer Presentation/Updates
Avonlea Station – Kelly Keappler, President of Quintus Development, gave an overview of the proposed project.  It will be a 228 unit multi-family community in the Suwanee Station development near McGinnis Ferry Road (see attached information).  They plan to have a public art component near the entrance of the complex (see attached drawing).  Mr. Keappler also provided information on the artist they are considering.
Dick Goodman has completed a draft executive summary for the developer guide (see attached).  Denise Brinson stated that they plan to re-design the look of the guide using the same content.  Re-design will likely be completed after the first of the year.

Denise Brinson noted that she and Suzanne Holtkamp had a follow-up meeting with Donny Phillips of Atlanta Flooring Design Center (he presented to the PAC in May, 2014).  Discussions are still ongoing as to their participation in the public art initiative.

Project Updates 
SculpTour – Denise Brinson noted that the 2015-17 SculpTour RFP will be distributed to artists in December, 2014.  In addition to the base requirements for submission, the RFP will also include highlights of the results of the previous exhibits as it relates to artwork purchases.  This will be done in hopes of encouraging artists to participate. 
Fundraising/Awareness Event – Cherie Heringer is continuing to develop the idea to sponsor/support a “Designer House” during the 2015 holiday season.  She has scheduled a meeting with Pulte homes, the new neighborhood on Moore Road.  She will ask them to consider using their model home as the showcase home for the event.  Cherie is also actively seeking committee members to assist with the event.
North Gwinnett Arts Association – Vickie Johnson reminded the PAC of the NGAA car show on November 9 in Town Center Park from 10 a.m.-5 p.m.  It will showcase more than 125 cars.  

Vickie also noted that the Suwanee library will be hosting their members’ art exhibit from November 22, 2014 – February 28, 2015.  
Public Arts Master Plan (PAMP)
Denise Brinson distributed the PAMP Request for Proposals (RFP) along with the questions and responses asked by consultants as part of the process (see attached).  RFP responses are due November 14.  The consultant selection team will be made up of two Councilmembers (Linnea Miller and Dick Goodman), two PAC members (Cherie Heringer and Suzanne Holtkamp), and two staff members (Marty Allen and Denise Brinson). 
PAC Vacancy

Denise Brinson reported that they will have at least two (maybe three) candidates to interview in December for the PAC vacancy.  
Cherie Heringer moved to adjourn (Berney Kirkland 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:07 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.

